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Overview 

This report meets the requirements of two directives regarding prior authorization for 

buprenorphine-containing drugs for Wisconsin Medicaid members as required by Executive 

Order 273 and 2017 Wisconsin Act 262. The analysis finds removing prefened buprenorphine­

containing products from the prior authorization (PA) process was an appropriate move. It 

further finds retaining the specialized PA process for nonpreferred products does not create an 

undue banier to access medication-assisted treatment (MAT) while facilitating reduced risk for 

abuse. 

Current Coverage Policy 

Wisconsin Medicaid cunently covers all available medication options used to treat opioid use 

disorder (OUD), including naltrexone, methadone, and buprenorphine-containing products. 

Naltrexone and Methadone 

Naltrexone and methadone for OUD are unrestricted and do not require PA. The risk for abuse of 

these drugs is very low since both products are administered under the supervision of a licensed 

provider. 

Buprenorphine-Containing Drugs 

In contrast, buprenorphine-containing drugs are dispensed at the pharmacy, creating an 

inherently higher risk of diversion and/or misuse. Therefore, restrictions through the PA process 

have been required for some buprenorphine-containing drugs. 

As required by statute, as of July 1, 2018, PA for preferred buprenorphine-containing products 

was removed in response to the current opioid epidemic and the concern that PA for MAT 

products may cause an unnecessary delay in initiating treatment. It is widely recognized the 

window of time to effectively treat opioid addiction is nanow. The longer the delay in treatment, 

the more likely an individual is to change their mind about pursuing treatment or to relapse if 

they staii experiencing symptoms of withdrawal. Wisconsin Medicaid concluded the benefits of 

easing prescribing restrictions outweighed the risks of diversion or misuse for prefened 

buprenorphine-containing products. This is consistent with many commercial insmance 

companies who have also dropped the PA requirement for privately insured patients within the 

past year. Access to methadone and naltrexone continues to be unrestticted for the same reasons. 

Despite the benefits of easing prescribing restrictions for prefened buprenorphine-containing 

products noted above, Wisconsin Medicaid continues to retain PA for nonpreferred 

buprenorphine-containing products. While Medicaid must pay for nearly all drugs under federal 

law, states are allowed to manage their pharmacy costs by placing drugs they consider to work 

the best and are the most affordable on a prefened drug list (PDL). Drugs listed on the PDL can 
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